Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Executive Committee

March 20, 2019 
Minutes

A meeting of the Executive Committee of the Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority (SARAA or the Authority) was called to order by Mr. Helsel on Wednesday, March 20, 2019 at 9:30 a.m. in the David C. McIntosh Boardroom at HIA with the following members of the Committee present:







James Anderson

James Helsel



William Leonard

Don Geistwhite


Also attending were:  Timothy Edwards (Executive Director),  Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director), Shaashawn Dial (SARAA Board), Amma Johnson (SARAA Board), Keith Chase (SARAA Board), Ron Rouse (SARAA Board), Keith Rodgers (SARAA Board), (Erik Hume (SARAA Board), Bennett Chotiner (SARAA Board), David Spaulding (Deputy Director, Engineering & Planning), Thomas Peiffer (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration,) Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, IT), and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant).
Public Comments:  None.
Minutes:  The minutes of the February 22, 2019 Executive Committee were deemed approved.
Financials & Dashboard (through February, 2019):
Mr. Peiffer reported that the year-to-date Total Operating Revenues are up 4.1 %, or $184,952.  Year–to-date Total Operating Expenses were 8.1% higher than budget year-to-date, or $236,435 higher than expected. Net Operating Revenues are 3.3% below budget year-to-date, or $51,483 lower.  The total variance to budget is $396,740.  The bond coverage ratio is healthy at 1.34 vs. the requirement of 1.25.  
Statistics for February, 2019:  On the Sales and Revenue Summary Report, Total Food/Gift sales were up 15.25% year-to-date.  Rental Car Sales are up 2.66%. Total Variable Revenue is up 3.56%.  Total CFC days are up 9.72%.   On the Fuel Flowage report, Total Gallons are down 0.25%, and Total Revenue is down 4.52%.  On the Accounts Receivable Trade Summary Report, (Accounts with Over 90 Day Balances), American Airlines paid their Over 90 Days balance of $164,948, and Librandi’s paid their Over 90 Days balance of $7,938.
BKD Auditors:  The auditors have not found any problems and will present their findings at the Board meeting in April.  
Adjournment:  Mr. Helsel adjourned the meeting at 9:45 a.m.
Next Meeting:   Thursday, April 18, 2019, 8:00 a.m., David C. McIntosh Boardroom, HIA
Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards
Executive Director

Prepared by: Camille Springer
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